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Update Regarding the Elmstead Neighbourhood Plan and Neighbourhood 
Development Order Public Hearing 

A Public Hearing was held on Thursday the 8th February 2024 at the Community 
Centre in Elmstead Market, to discuss the Elmstead Neighbourhood Plan and 
Neighbourhood Development Order (NDO). The Examiner invited discussion around 
a number of specific subject areas. 

• As with the Ardleigh Neighbourhood Plan, the Examiner requested that we 
consult all those who commented on the Plan asking for their views on the 
implications of the recently updated National Planning Policy Framework. 
We were also asked to formally ask if the statutory bodies (Natural England, 
Historic England and the Environment Agency) whether they agree with the 
findings of the Habitat Regulations Assessment (HRA) and Strategic 
Environmental Assessment (SEA) Screening Report. TDC will undertake 
these consultations accordingly. 

• The Parish Council were asked to defend their reasoning as to why two 
areas of land were not included within the draft Settlement Development 
Boundary. The landowners, who objected to their land not being included, 
were also given an opportunity to put their case across. The examiner 
requested that the Parish Council submit their methodology for defining the 
Settlement Development Boundary to him. 

• The Parish Council had proposed draft policy wording concerning controlling 
development in the green space to the west of the village, and all parties 
were asked to consider this new wording and explain how it might be used 
in decision-making. 

• The Parish Council were asked to explain the amount of development 
proposed for the community centre site (the land subject to the NDO). The 
Examiner had concerns that the site was too small to accommodate the 
proposed building, parking and amenity facilities, and the Parish Council 
have been asked to reconsider the proposed development (in coordination 
with TDC) to satisfy these concerns. 

• The Examiner questioned all parties on the choice of planning conditions 
proposed for the NDO. 



Once the actions requested by the Examiner have been completed and appropriate 
documentation submitted to him, the Examination of the Neighbourhood Plan and 
NDO can proceed. The Examiner will determine whether any further modifications to 
the Plan are necessary (these will be subject to their own consultation, as is the case 
with Ardleigh), and then whether the Plan and NDO meet the ‘basic conditions’ set out 
in Town and Country Planning Act, and can proceed to referendum. 


